



We will meet at the Clubhouse on 
for the May 8th club meeting. 
Bring a comfortable folding chair 
as we are still developing a 
furniture plan to replace what 
was destroyed in TS Helene. 

 


RANGE UPDATES

The gate and badging system are 
still down for repairs. Donny and 
Jason were able to purchase 
toilets and get them connected to 
water. Jenna I was able to get the 
well treated and the water is 
potable. Morgan and Donny were 
able to get a septic truck out to 
inspect our system. 


The system is functioning and 
safe.The disciplines are using the 
40’ container for their hardware. 


Make sure to drive at 10mph on 
the driveway into the Club. We 
will be installing two rubber 
speed bumps. 


 


 

 


 


NEW MEMBERS

The following folks have started 
the process to join the Club:


- Chun Song, Boone

- Nicole Brown, Fleetwood


DISCIPLINE UPDATES

Congratulations to the SDPA and 
Steel Challenge disciplines with 
hosting their first competitions of 
the season. 

The trap / skeet teams are still 
wrestling with hardware and 
infrastructure challenges, due to 
TS Helene. 


TOPIC OF DISCUSSION

We have seven different Law 
Enforcement \ ROTC groups 
requesting to use our club for 
their qualification events. An 
option is for them to purchase a 
departmental membership.


 Morgan will discuss our plan for 
bringing a disciplined system to 
this issue, and maintaining full 
accessibility for the members. We 
support the LE community, but 
our club cannot become the 
training solution for various LE 
agencies. Members must approve 
our plan.  

RANGE UPDATES (CONT)

The Army Corps of Engineers has 
contracted debris removal 
companies to clean up public and 
private land in the County. The EC 
has requested debris clean up on 
Meat Camp Creek. We are on the 
work list. This effort ends in June. 

We expect for the crews to show 
up in May or June. I’ll try to find 
out when, if possible. 


We are still trying to find an 
electrical company that has the 
technical expertise to fix the 
badge reader and get the gate 
functioning again. Linked to that 
effort, we have purchased 
replacement badges. Members, 
wear your badge on the range. 
This will set the example for our 
new members. 


HUGE THANKS TO BOBBY!

Bobby Plemmons has brought his 
personal tractor out to help fix 
our ranges. A special “Thanks” to 
Bobby for helping us with that 
machine! 
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